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for any issues identified.  Finally, SFPD has issued roll-call trainings on procedural justice that include sections 
on supervisory responsibilities and interventions.  

 

To ensure trainings are effective and continually improved upon, in 2020 SFPD assigned a Professional 
Development Unit officer to review and audit all bias trainings, including periodically attending classes to 
ensure SFPD is teaching course materials effectively.  On January 5, 2021, SFPD issued Unit Order 21-02, 
“Audit and Review of Bias Training Programs,” that codified SFPD’s practice of having officers complete 
course evaluation forms and having the Training Division review the evaluations for 
improvements.  Additionally, the Training Division now collects second evaluations on bias trainings four 
months after the trainings to determine which material had a lasting effect (Unit Order 21-01).  These audits are 
compiled in quarterly reports that are sent to the Commanding Officer of the Training Division for review.   

 

To clarify sergeants’ responsibilities regarding bias, SFPD is currently working with the Department of Police 
Accountability (DPA) to update Department General Order 1.04, “Duties of Sergeants.”  While the current 
Order requires sergeants to oversee officers and ensure compliance with policies (such as the Bias-Free Policing 
policy, DGO 5.17), the revisions aim to specify that sergeants will mentor officers on bias-free policing, 
procedural justice, and problem-solving.   

 

Based upon all of the above, the Department of Justice finds that SFPD is in substantial compliance with this 
recommendation.  Please let us know if you have any questions or would like to discuss further.  Thank you. 

  

 
 
CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This communication with its contents may contain confidential and/or legally privileged 
information. It is solely for the use of the intended recipient(s). Unauthorized interception, review, use or disclosure is 
prohibited and may violate applicable laws including the Electronic Communications Privacy Act. If you are not the 
intended recipient, please contact the sender and destroy all copies of the communication.  


































